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Dear donor, 
 
The midwinter time is approaching, time to reflect and park all the hustle and bustle of the 
outside world as much as possible. Musing about the past year, what have you experienced, 
where have you grown and where is there still work to be done, or, as Niek would say, doing 
nothing 
 
Archive work 

The project sheets are almost finished. All sheets that 
Niek ever used have been remade, because many had 
become unclear and worn out after copying them again. 
Finally, we are adding a few sheets that Martine made in 
collaboration with Niek, including about gene shock, a 
subject that many of us can muse about further in the 
midwinter time. 
 
The distillation of search terms from several courses and 
lectures is progressing steadily, which 

increases the accessibility of the archive. 
 
America 
The foundation is in contact with Rob Erteman, a veterinarian in America. He 
works with the developmental motor skills of animals, together with Niek he 
developed that. Rob has now written a book about it ‘On living with pets’. If 
you are interested, you can order that book here.  
Are you further interested in his work? Then visit his website. 
We will look with Rob at the interest in his approach in the Netherlands. 
 
Greece 
The Greek translation of ‘Only a thief is hiding’ is ready, the initiators have found a publisher. 
We are still waiting for a message from them, as soon as that is there the book can be 
added to our website. 
 
Progress of new therapists 
Two of the therapists in training have now reached the point where they can work with 
another therapist and can start treating clients themselves, under supervision. 
 
Continuation of the work of the foundation 

https://www.lulu.com/shop/rob-erteman-and-anne-lamott/on-living-with-pets/paperback/product-gjg425z.html
https://roberteman.com/
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Rens is busy putting the work of the foundation on paper, there are so many technical issues 
involved that it is important that this can be transferred, so that the work can be continued 
after us: “Maybe we will live another 20 years. Niek’s developmental motor skills are 
destined for a longer life”. 

 
Hans Lington and the color or balance test 
We went to Hans Lington in Friesland to pick up a box with 
items related to the color test. 
 
Many of you have done that color test. Often with Hans as a 
buyer. 
Based on this test you can determine what your natural 
balance is in the areas of love, aggression and depression. 
And it gives you the opportunity to restore this balance. 
 
Together with Martine we will see what we can do with this 
box, in which a lot of work and love has been put. 
 
 

End of the year and a new beginning 
We thank you, donors, for your generous gifts this year and hope that you will continue to 
support us in the coming year. 
 
On January 29th, 2025, the foundation will be 10 years old 
As a moment of reflection and as a thank you 
we are making a small booklet with some 
interesting facts about 10 years of foundation, 
where we are and what still lies ahead of us. 
With statements from Niek to commemorate 
him and his wisdom. You can choose whether 
you want to receive the booklet printed at home 
or whether you want to read it as a so-called 
flipbook on the site. 
If you want it sent to you, you must do 
something: namely, email us 
(stichting@niekbrouw.nl) with your address 
details. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Valerie van Burk, Rens Looij and Mim van der Meij, 
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